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prestigious posts such as vice-president of Council of China Society of Library Science,
member of Shanghai Committee of Calligraphy and Seal-engraving, etc. Being fond of
learning even as a youth, he learned broadly and tried to memorize things, he is known
to be always generous in giving a helping hand to anyone seeking knowledge and advice
from him. Though a well-informed expert in bibliology, in bibliography and a calligrapher,
he never seeks after wealth or fame, nor vanity. He devotes himself to learning and to
library work and he becomes an exemplary person and respected teacher in the learned
circle and in the library circle.

The author, the head of Old Books Department in Shanghai Library, based her
account first-hand on her thirty years’ work or learning together with Mr. Gu. The author
thus has done well a meaningful job for readers of this Bulletin. (p.88)

Press Release MERGER OF IFLA’S UBC AND IM PROGRAMMES

From 1987, IFLA’s core programmes for Universal Bibliographic Control and
International MARC will be mergedto form theUniversal Bibliographic Control and
International MARC Programme (UBCIMP). The Director will be Mr Peter Lewis,
Director General of the British Library Bibliographic Services, and the Programme, which
will be based in London, will draw upon the expertise of British Library staff, with Ms
Julia Pratt continuing to act as Publications Officer. Advice will be provided by a new
Advisory Committee which will be composed of representatives from appropriate professional
groups within IFLA and from the Conference of Directors of National Libraries.
Letter to this Bulletin attached below.

Chief Editor,
MERGER OF IFLA’S UBC AND IM PROGRAMMES

We enclose a PRESS RELEASE drafted by Mr Ross Bourne, Acting UBC Programme
Officer, announcing the important merger of two of the core programmes of the Interna-
tional Federation of Library Associations and Institutions. From 1 January 1987 the two
IFLA core programmes on Universal Bibliographic Control and International MARC will
become the Universal Bibliographic Control and International MARC Programme (UBCIMP).
The programme will be housed at the British Library, London.

Please could you consider incorporating this PRESS RELEASE in the next issue of
Bulletin of the China Society of Library Science. We would be grateful if you could notify us if
this PRESS RELEASE is used.

Thank you.

Yours faithfully,

Julia Pratt

UBC Publications Officer

Chinese text on backcover.



